Date
Fellow patients:

My physical therapist recently told me about financial limits, or “therapy caps,” that will affect Medicare beneficiaries unless Congress takes action again before June 30, 2008. On July 1, 2008, arbitrary caps with no clinical basis will begin restricting access to outpatient physical therapy, occupational therapy, and speech-language pathology for the patients most in need of these services.

Authorized by Congress in 1997, and delayed by several congressionally approved moratoriums on enforcement, caps on treatment will reduce our choice of providers, require we pay out-of-pocket for necessary treatment, or delay care. Further, studies show that the caps discriminate against the most vulnerable Medicare beneficiaries, such as those who have had a stroke or amputation or who have multiple disabilities.
Congress has long recognized that the therapy caps are bad policy. The House this year approved another two-year moratorium, though negotiations have stalled. Legislation introduced in November, HR 4082, also includes a temporary fix. Meanwhile, The Medicare Access to Rehabilitation Services Act, which would permanently repeal the caps, has broad bipartisan support in the House and Senate.
Patients like us, and the health care providers who treat us, have made repeated efforts on Capitol Hill calling on Congress to correct this misguided policy. Please let your lawmakers know they must act now to allow seniors and disabled Americans to receive the rehabilitation services they need. As a nation, we simply cannot afford to wait any longer.
Sincerely,

